Warren County Board of Elections
Jackson Courtroom
May 11, 2022 12:24 p.m.

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin called the meeting of the Warren County Commissioners to order with Commissioner Tricia
Durbin and Commissioner Jeff Eggleston present

Staff Present: Pamela Matve, Chief Clerk, Lisa Hagberg, Finance Director, Attorney Nathaniel Schmidt, Lorri Dunlap, Michael
Lyon, Dan Glotz, Krystle Ransom, Director of Elections, and Phil Gilbert, Director of Tax Claim,

Citizens Present: John Lasher, Richard Lindell, David Krogler, Kathy Kemp Jensen, David Onoretti, Kelli Knapp, Angie Dart,
Nancy Freenock, Chad Yurisic, Randy Rossey, Mike Holtz, and Ashley Frederick

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin called the meeting to order stating that the meeting is being recorded.

Old Business:

New Business:

Approve the Minutes from the March 9, 2022 meeting: Motion was made by Commissioner Tricia Durbin, seconded by Dan
Glotz to approve the meeting minutes of March 9, 2022. Motion carried unanimously.

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin explained that with Commissioner Jeff Eggleston being on the ballot, he is not a part of the
election board, therefore, Dan Glotz is on the Election Board at this time.

Swearing in of Krystle as the Director of Elections: Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin swore in Krystle Ransom, as the Chief
Clerk of the Board of Elections.

Letter to Clarendon Borough regarding polling location move: Krystle Ransom, Director of Elections explained that
Clarendon Borough requested to move the polling location from the municipal building to the former Allegheny Valley
Elementary School Building. She explained that to abide by election code the board of elections must conduct a tour and physical
survey of both the current and proposed location. At this late date of their request there is not enough time to do this before the
primary. She did send a letter explaining this to them and said that after the primary they will take this into consideration.

Update and readiness for the May 17th Primary Election: Krystle Ransom, Director of Elections stated that the L&A
(logistics and analysis) has been completed flawlessly. Despite timeline, everything is ready to go for the primary election.

She stated that poll worker training was held on April 30t and the turnout was great.

Public Comment:

Kathy Kemp Jensen stated that she does have a concern on the ballots. The ballot states for the race of Republican Committee to
vote for one male and one female. After talking with Krystle, we are hoping that a posting can be placed so that voters know they
can vote for two male or two females.

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin stated that there are only two people on the ballot there for it will not affect anyone.

Kathy stated her concern is with the write ins.

Krystle stated that the ballot has been set up and already being mailed out, and it was worded the way in which the State requires.
Attorney Nathaniel Schmidt agreed, it is too late to revise the ballot.

Kathy again stated that the party will accept two male or two females.

Adjournment: With nothing further, motion was made by Commissioner Tricia Durbin, seconded by Dan Glotz to adjourn the
election board meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 12:31 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Approved:
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Pamela J. Matve Jeff Eggleston

Chief Clerk Warren County Commissioner






